
From: Gisela Norman   
Sent: 20 August 2015 18:42 
To: Bahadoor, Roy 
Cc:  
Subject: Ivy Road Industrial Estate sports bar 
 
Dear Mr Bahadoor, 
 
Please see below my objections sent to Cllr Caswill to the proposed licence for the Royal Sports Bar and 
Cue Club on the Ivy Road Industrial Estate. 
 
I am deeply concerned at the disturbance that the noise levels will create. I am concerned that the 
management of the premises have been dreadful. A fenced partition is frequently broken or taken out so 
that users of the sports club can take a short cut. When this happens there is always debris of cans of 
beer and other rubbish around the entrance to our cottages, we seen antisocial behaviour and have 
found people wandering around our front doors and gardens at night, it is a dark area with no lighting 
and feels unsafe! 
 
There has been a flow of water through Ivy School car park that has been there for some months now. 
Which again shows me that they management of the site is inadequate. 
 
What will be in place for sound proofing or noise insulation? 
 
I object to this application on the grounds that the noise will be unbearable and the management of 
these premises has proven to be highly inadequate. I do not have confidence that they will be able to 
manage the noise levels. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
Gisela Norman 
 
Gisela Norman 
7 Ivy Cottages 
Ivy Lane 
Chippenham 
Wiltshire SN15 1HE 
 

 
 
 
From: Gisela Norman  
Date: Tue, 18 Aug 2015 21:54:40 +0100 
To:  
Subject: Ivy Road Industrial Estate sports bar 
 
Dear Chris Caswill, 
 
I have just received your flyer regarding the “Sports Bar Late Licence Application” for the Royal Sports Bar and 
Cue Club on the Ivy Road Industrial Estate, who are applying to play music on a Friday and Saturday evening 
until 1pm. 
 
Please record my serious concerns. I disagree with the application. There are four of us who live at number 7 Ivy 
Cottages, next door to the club and we all have serious concerns. In a nutshell it will be a nightmare! Even now, 
often the fence is broken from Ivy Lane Primary School to the Sports Club, and the crowd who cut through and 
use the club make an awful noise at night. They leave beer bottles and rubbish all over the place. It feels unsafe 



as it is now, so more crowds around the area and making more noise plus music blaring out at 1.00 in the 
morning will be absolutely awful, even more disturbance. 
 
As an example of local community relations: there has been a serious drainage leak, water pouring out of a porto 
cabin next to the Sports Bar. The attitude and behaviour of local business on the Ivy Road Industrial Estate gives 
me no guarantees that the occupiers of the Sports Bar will be conducive to keeping to any noise bond agreement 
when they cannot even repair a basic leak. 
 
Please record our objections to this application! 
 
With regards, 
Gisela 
 
Gisela Norman 
7 Ivy Cottages 
Ivy Lane 
Chippenham 
Wiltshire SN15 1HE 
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